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Kimba Representing SA in National Awards

Kimba is set to represent South Australia in the upcoming 2018
Australian Tidy Towns Awards hosted by the Keep Australia
Beautiful (KAB) organisation. After taking out the SA KESAB 2017
Sustainable Community Awards Overall Winner, and the Medium
Town Award, Kimba won the opportunity to enter the national
competition.
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Two components make up the judging of the National Award. The
first is a substantial written nomination which presents various
projects that are innovative and above and beyond a business-as-
usual approach.

The second part is a 24 hour visit from the national judge. Gail Langley, the national KAB judge,
was accompanied by her husband and the SA KESAB judge, Alex Hammett, when she visited
Kimba in early March. Gail was very impressed with the many great community and council
projects she was able to inspect and enjoyed meeting various people involved in those projects.

Council and the Kimba Community Development Group (KCDG) hosted Gail’s visit and Heather
Baldock took the visitors on a tour of many points of interest around the township and
surrounds. “I felt very proud of our community as [ showed off various community and council
projects and introduced Gail to representatives of several pro-active community groups which
are doing awesome things” Heather said.

The nomination must cover off on 6 categories within a strict word limit. These were;

. Community Action & Wellbeing - this category included the Silo Art, the Grey Nomads
Volunteer Program, The Thing About Kimba shop local campaign, and the work of the Mental
Health & Wellbeing Group.

. Litter Prevention, Waste Management & Resource Recovery - this category
predominantly covered Council’s waste management and various modes of recycling to reduce
landfill. It also touched on the school student’s litter management, the Bottle Yard and Op Shop.

. Environmental Sustainability - the Buckleboo Farm Improvement Group featured
heavily in this section, along with the Council’s water recycling schemes.
. Heritage & Culture - the Silo Art, Art Prize & Exhibition, Fashions of the Era Parade,

restoration of the Town Mural, the Grey Nomads Volunteers and Job Seekers working alongside
local volunteers at the Museum, the Museum and the Year 9 history projects, the Council’s
(Tourism Committee) Sculptures and Town Walking Trail, and the 90t Kimba Show all featured
in this section.

. Young Legends - the school’s Powerful Learners Program was the biggest component
of this section, supported by the Year 9 history projects with the Museum, and youth

involvement in the Igniting Kimba Arts Program.

e Environmental Education - Again the Buckleboo Farm
Improvement Group featured strongly. Council also got a
mention for their educational sessions with students at their
Waste Management & Recycling Depot and the Reclamation
ponds, along with the School’s use of recycling and their
garden as environmental educational tools.
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Next meeting is our AGM on
Tuesday April 10th 7.30pm
at the Kimba Gateway Hotel.
All Welcome.
Apologies or inquiries to Heather
Baldock or Daryl Koch

The National Awards will be held in Barmera on April 5t &
6t with Barmera having the right to host after winning the
National Award last year. A contingent of Council, KCDG and
Kimba School reps is attending the Awards.
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Check out our website at: www.kimba.sa.gov.au and our Kimba District Council facebook page

MESSAGE FROM THE MAYOR ’

They say time flies when you're
having fun, and | think the same
could be said when you're part
of a vibrant, passionate
community  committed to
continually improving what it
offers residents and visitors -
how is it April already?

Looking back on the four months of 2018 we've
already crossed off, I'm incredibly proud of how
much Council has achieved for Kimba, and
thriled to be a part of what's planned for our
great town.

With Australia Day celebrations done and
dusted for another year, the next event that will
unite Kimba is when we pause later this month
to pay our respects to the men and women
who have made the ultimate sacrifice for our
country.  Commemorations will take on
additional meaning on April 25, as the date
represents the conclusion of the four-year 100
Years of Anzac that has been embraced by
Australians of all ages since it began in 2014. |
urge every member of our community to make
the time to be in the gardens of the Institute this
year to acknowledge how different this place
we call home may have been were it not for
the brave soldiers who have fought, and fallen,
before us. Lest we forget.

The South Australian state election has been
run and won, with the Liberal Party returning to
Government after 17 years. As part of my
executive duties with the Eyre Peninsula Local
Government Association and SA Regional
Organisation of Councils, | will be meeting with
many new ministers in the coming months.
There appears to be arecognition that regional
areas of the state have been severely
neglected, and | will be reinforcing the
message that there is no more important region
than the Eyre Peninsula. Change can be
challenging, but we are well positioned and
have advanced planning in place to support
new initiatives if we get new opportunities.

On the topic of elections, voters in the Kimba

Local Government Area will decide in
November who will represent their interests on
Council for the next four-year term of

Government. There is plenty of information on
the LGA website, and our staff will be hosting a
number of inferactive sessions between now
and nominations opening for those who are
considering throwing their hat in the ring. I'd
love to see more nominations for the seven
Elected Member positions that make up
Council, including more gender diversity. If you
want more information about the nomination
process, make sure you flag your interest with
the Chief Executive Officer or Manager
Corporate Services.

The process of recruiting a new doctor is
progressing well. Through concerted
campaigning, we have recognition that this a
problem shared by many rural communities
and our efforts are well appreciated. Council is
exploring all options, including new and
innovative models to find a sustainable long-
term solution. We have secured locum
coverage for at least two days per week in the
short term, and emergency and after-hours
medical care will still be available at the
hospital.

Council’'s planning and preparation for our
Community Benefit Program and Fund My
Neighbourhood projects is well progressed, and
we are looking forward to an extremely busy
year delivering infrastructure and opportunities
that add to the social and economic amenity
of Kimba. This commitment will put additional
pressure on what is shaping up as a tight 2018-
19 Budget, but | have no doubt careful
planning will stop these exciting projects
creating a financial impost on ratepayers.

KESAB national judging has taken place. Thanks
to the entire Council tfeam for an amazing job.
Our town has never looked more presentable.
The judge was in awe of our community, our
volunteers and the many programs and
innovative projects we have. Well done
everyone - no matter the result, it's been an
incredible journey and we should all be proud
for making the national final.

After highlighting all of the fantastic things
Council is doing, | must conclude this message
by thanking CEO Deb Larwood who, in just 18
months, has achieved well above what could
be expected of an incoming leader of our
organisation. Local Government is never easy,
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